DOWNTOWN AREA CITIZENS ADVISORY COUNCIL COMMENTS TO THE DDA, JUNE 3, 2009
I want to comment on four of the many items discussed at the Citizens Advisory Council meeting last night.

First, we look forward to your joining all of us at the Annual Downtown Party on Thursday, June 4 at 120 and 126 North Division.  Last year 200 people came and we hope you are among our guests this year.

The Amended Downtown Plan comes before City Council for approval on June 1. I will be there for the CAC to urge the Council to approve the Plan.  Every member of the CAC has read the document. I have read it four times. For downtown residents, the Downtown Plan, combined with the Central Area Plan, and complemented by the Downtown Development Authority Renewal Plan of 2003, will be our policy guides for the future--just as the existing plans have been in the past.  We hope for revised zoning ordinances

and a downtown design review process that will make it possible for this Amended Downtown Plan to be properly implemented.  We are looking for a clear process with clear standards, and for consistency.  That has not always been the pattern in the past. 

In relation to our support for the revised Downtown Plan, we want to express our opposition to Parking meters being installed in residential neighborhoods.  Last Saturday a meeting was held of representatives from all eight of the residential neighborhood groups in and surrounding the downtown. The meeting was also attended by the four Council members from the First and Fifth Wards.

The Neighborhood groups all agree—no parking meters in residential neighborhoods. Instead, they want a facilitated and accelerated Resident Permit Parking System for all the residential neighborhoods surrounding the downtown that do not already have one. Residential parking permits are encouraged in the Downtown and Central Area Plans as well as the DDA Renewal Plan of 2003. The Downtown Plan also specifically seeks “To Accommodate all downtown parking activity within the DDA parking system.” That is what residents want—along with a well-planned and integrated transportation, parking, and development strategy for the downtown led by the DDA in cooperation with other areas of city government.

Three senior visitors from Courthouse Square attended the CAC meeting last night.  They reported that, “If anything, things have gone downhill in the last few weeks.” Some of these people are afraid--for their safety as well as the quality of their lives.  I quote from a letter from one of our visitors: “The Deputy Chief of Police, John Seto. Reports that there were 26 Police Reports issued for this building from May 2008 to May 2009 a near doubling from the previous year’s total of 14.  The number of emergency calls including police, fire and ambulance went from 190 to 270 in the same period.  Clearly our anxieties about the downhill course of this building are well founded.”

The tenants believe that the deteriorating building will be up for sale within two years.

These senior citizens are the most fragile members of our community.  They need our support.

The CAC has always encouraged the DDA and the City to consider ways of maintaining the diversity of housing in the downtown—that includes Courthouse Square.  What can the city and the DDA do (perhaps under the federal stimulus) to maintain that building and its independent tenants?  Could we buy the building?  Combine with others?

We would like to see a Task Force appointed to attempt to find a solution to a problem that seems to be moving toward disaster for these senior tenants.  That Task Force could include 1st ward City Council representatives, the police, Jennifer Hall of Community Development, DDA members, Ellen Schulmeister from the Delonis Center, Housing Bureau for Seniors, etc.) We need to begin now, hopefully with the support of the DDA.

